Supporting the Haitian ministries of Sam Rice, R.N.

July, 2006

Gospel Growers, Inc. P. O. Box 968 Smithville, TX 78957

Attention: Bob & Angie Brannan (512) 237-5427

Email: GospelGrowers@aol.com

Board of Directors

Angie Brannan
Bob Brannan
Wanda Cervenka
Mark Miles
Billy Proske
Becky Walker

Advisory Director
Bruce Wharram

Dear Sponsors and Friends,

"We always thank God, the Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, when we pray for you..." Colossians 1:3

The Apostle Paul was thankful for the many Christian brothers and sisters he had encountered during his missionary trips. They had served as invaluable prayer partners and financial backers for him as he was engaged in his God-given task of reaching the World for Christ. I also have reason to be thankful to God for so many wonderful sponsors and co-workers who are helping to support this ministry to the poorest and most troubled country in the western hemisphere, Haiti.

Since the beginning of March, I have been able to travel to Texas, Grand Cayman, Pennsylvania, New Jersey, Ohio, and Indiana bring the good news of how God is blessing Haitians by the ongoing work of this missionary endeavor. I have been warmly received and encouraged by many loving and caring Christians. We were able to fellowship and to take time to Thank and Praise God for His many blessings.

During this period I have secured sponsorship for an additional forty (40) school kids. This will enable two additional Christian schools to function this coming school year. As I have shared while I was among you, I believe very strongly that the key to Haiti's liberation from poverty, ignorance, and superstition is through child evangelism. This is accomplished through providing badly needed funds to operate Christian schools which educate the kids thereby assuring them a place in their society AND to introduce them to Jesus Christ. Only half of school-age children are able to attend school, and only fifteen percent of teenagers are in a high school.

(continued on back)

As I get ready to return to Haiti this month, I recall the many generous believers from the following churches, as well as many individuals who gave but are too many to cite. God bless you all for your help and prayers.

<u>TEXAS</u>: Trinity Baptist Church and First Baptist Church, both in Smithville Rosanky Baptist Church, Jones Creek Baptist Church, Young Schoolhouse Church, First Baptist Church of Churchill in Brazoria, First Baptist Church of Point Blank.

<u>GRAND CAYMAN:</u> United Church of Jamaica and Grand Cayman, and Elmslie Memorial Church.

PENNSYLVANIA: Mt. Zion Baptist Church in Pittsburgh, Zion Mennonite Church of Souderton, Falling Spring Presbyterian Church in Chambersburg, Greenstone United Methodist Church in Pittsburg, Dutilh United Methodist Church of Cranberry Township, Harmony/Zelienople United Methodist Church in Zelienople,

<u>NEW JERSEY</u>: First Presbyterian Church of Red Bank, First Baptist Church of Vincentown.

OHIO: Christ Presbyterian Church of Toledo.

and Lanes Mills United Methodist Church.

INDIANA: Fairview Community Church.

There are many individuals who chose not to give through a church but are too numerous to cite here.

The new Radio Station building will be dedicated on it's 4th Anniversary— August 18th. Many thanks to James Kern who made this dream a reality.

Many thanks to the church members of Christ Presbyterian Church who made it possible for us to complete the Dariol Clinic building.

We just had fourteen young men who graduated from Driving School, the first in a part of our Street Kids Assistance Program.

GOD IS DOING GREAT THINGS !!! PRAISE THE LORD !!! Sincerely, Sam Rice

A note from the Board ...

Sam has a new address for packages & correspondence going directly to Haiti

Sam Rice Unit #2076—GGI 3170 Airmans Drive Ft. Pierce, FL 34946

Please note the correction of the ZIP code

for Sam's safety, please continue to mail all contributions to

Gospel Growers, Inc. Attn: Bob & Angie Brannan P O Box 968 Smithville, TX 78957